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The NSS & YRC Unit of Stella Maris College, Chennai organized a webinar on 23.05.2020 

titled “Being a Superwoman during Times of Crisis”. Around 160 students participated and 

benefitted from the webinar. The webinar commenced with a formal prayer and welcome address 

delivered by Dr. Nirmala Alex. The key speaker for the day was     Dr. Florina Xavier, Regional 

Return and Reintegration Officer, Act for Peace, a very dedicated Social Worker who has 

relentlessly worked, and is working for the betterment of the society and in her own ways has 

proved to be a Superwoman during this time of global pandemic. Dr. Xavier shared her 

superwoman experience of working in a tele-call centre in collaboration with the Chennai 

Corporation to reach out to the people who were affected by the deadly corona virus. 


